
 
 

We’re so excited for you to return to campus and relive your glory days by sleeping in dorm 
rooms ’neath the elms! We hope the information included here helps prepare you for your 
arrival! 
 

Packing List 
 
For many returning Bantams, quite a few years have passed since your last night spent in a 
dorm. Remember that your room will be equipped with the basics (bed, bed linens, towels, 
drawers and/or a closet), but will not have many of the amenities you might be used to receiving 
in a hotel. Here’s a list of some items that might make your stay in the dorm more comfortable: 

o Personal toiletries like shampoo, 
soap, etc. 

o Toothpaste/toothbrush 
o Comb or hairbrush 
o Shower shoes/caddies 
o Bathrobe 
o Hair dryer 
o Clothes hangers 
o Cell phone charger 
o Alarm clock 
o Reading lamp 

o Desk fan 
o Cool, comfortable, casual clothes for 

during the day on the Quad 
o Dress(ier) clothes for evening events 
o Sweater or sweatshirt—remember, 

summer in New England can be 
unpredictable! 

o Umbrella/rain coat 
o Sunscreen/insect repellent 
o Snacks 

 

Arrival  

Upon arrival, all guests are welcome to double-park at the Mather Hall Circle Driveway to sign in 

at Weekend Headquarters before parking on campus. 

All on-campus, legal parking spaces are available to attendees throughout the weekend unless 

marked as reserved for handicapped parking or vendor parking. A map of parking lots on 

campus available to guests will be available prior to your arrival. 

You may check in to your room by visiting Weekend Headquarters in the Cave on the lower 
level of Mather Hall during our open hours: 

Thursday: 4:00–8:00 p.m. 
Friday: 8:30 a.m.–midnight 
Saturday: 8:00 a.m.–10:00 p.m. 
 
If you require assistance with your luggage, please let the staff know when you check in. 
 
If you require housing assistance outside of Reunion Headquarters hours, please go directly to 
Campus Safety, 76 Vernon Street. 



 
 

Using Your Key Cards 

 
 

Your room key cards open the main door to your building, the door to your bedroom 
assignment, and the doors to any bathrooms that require key card access. 
 
Bring your key card(s) with you any time you leave your room! Residence hall doors close 
easily, and often automatically! In the event that you are locked out please call Campus Safety 
at 860–297–2222. 
 
You must check out of your room on Sunday morning by 11:00 a.m. To check out, please return 
the key card(s) you were issued in this envelope to a designated key drop location. The College 
is charged a $20 fee for each lost key. You may leave your linens in the room. 
 
The designated key drop locations are: 

• Hansen Hall, main entrance 

• Austin Arts Center, main entrance 

• Fuller Arch, Long Walk 

• Mather Hall, Cashier’s Station 
 
Do not leave your key in the room when you check out.   
 
If you must return your key after 11:00 a.m., please do so in person at Campus Safety, 76 
Vernon Street. 

 

To enter your building, please hold the key card in 

front of this grey keypad for several seconds, until a 

green light appears. Removing the key card from 

the pad too quickly may result in an error.  

DO NOT USE THE BLACK KEYPAD ON 

EXTERNAL DOORS. 

Need more help with your keycard? 

Scan this QR code for more 

instructions! 

 


